From: James Macnamara

Sent: 19 November 2012 16:25

To: Bob Duxbury

Subject: 12/01468/F Driving Experiences at Upper Heyford

Many thanks for a very useful meeting this morning: I hope you will forgive me for waylaying you afterwards with a couple of other issues.

Here's another one, which I have just received as part of Lower Heyford PC's consultation. Wearing my District hat, I've passed on to you over the years the concern of residents of Troy Farm Cottages on the Somerton to Ardley road about the noise of cars racing on the runways. This application seems to have worked hard to prevent it becoming a nuisance with various preventive measures and a circuit as far away from residents on all three sides as possible. However, to avoid being caught, as well as conditioning their proposals, noise levels, driving area, chicanes, exhaust modifications, etc tightly along the lines they suggest, could I also ask you to consider, if you are minded to approve:

- Time limits, especially at weekends in the summer, when people will be outside.

- Temporary permission (say for three years) so it can be refused if it turns out to cause a nuisance.

Many thanks,

James

